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20th November 2014
Dear Sirs
Planning Application HM 14/0492 Lland at West of Stonehouse
I write on behalf of Stonehouse Community council regards the above application and would wish to make the following comments in support of this application following a decision taken at an open community council meeting on 17th November 2014.
1. The community council have as part of the local plan submission supported development of this land as part of the growth and development of the village to facilitate better infrastructure.
2. The development of this land would facilitate a development led approach to completing the Stonehouse bypass.

3. This development would allow affordable and social housing to be developed in the village.

4. The development would sustain employment for the villages building trade workers of whom there are a large number. 
5. A development of this size  would also assist in bring more small businesses  into the village and therefore much needed investment into the village which would in turn assist the growth of the village infrastructure.
6.  It could result in continuing employment with permanent jobs for people in the village especially if community benefit is realised. It would also bring a much needed high school, which in the current financial climate would save costs in having to transport over 300 pupils out of the village each day, cutting down on the pollution from old school buses. 
7. The geographical boundary would be set to follow the more natural geographical boundary to the village at the banks of the river Avon which would govern / limit any future expansion. 
I trust that the above mentioned comments will be taken into consideration.

Yours faithfully

Robert Freel.

Secretary
CC

Elected members
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